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From the Chapter Directors:   

                          Great Month of August 

    The month of August has been a great one! It started with the move to a 

new meeting location within our Auburn area. We moved to Trotter’s 

Restaurant finding that the food and service is to everyone’s liking so far. We 

like the fact that we have our own room and not having to compete with the 

other customers or the kitchen noise is a big plus! The only down fall is that 

the room is upstairs, but worth the short climb for the separate area! Those of 

you that did not make the meeting we have an open menu with many choices, 

the prices are reasonable, and the services has been great! 

Next we had a Great “Progressive Dinner Ride” which started at the home of JD & Carol Miller. We had a Great 

Breakfast to start out the day with. They served up some Bacon, Ham, Eggs, Hash Browns, Fruit, and even Waffles, 

better than any restaurant I can think of! Thanks Again you two. Following breakfast we slid ourselves over the 

saddles for a great ride over Chinook Pass led by our breakfast hosts. Our ride took us through the mountains with 

great scenery and over roads with lots of curves. We stopped during the ride for some more food (like we really 

needed it) and another big spread of food it was! It was then back on the road with full bellies again, lead by Leroy 

Ljunggren to the Ljunggren home for dinner! Did I mention food again? Yes Jan had prepared a Fantastic dinner of 

Pork Roast, Mashed Potatoes, Gravy, Corn on the Cob, Green Beans, and Bread.  Following dinner we then 

proceeded to our place for dessert. It was a good dessert but maybe a let down after all other meals. The group had 

shrunk a bit by the time we got to our place and believe it was due to all the previous food provided, and for sure 

the group was the only thing that got smaller. The belt went out a notch, and the sugar level went up 30 points! 

Now I realize why the gas mileage was the only thing that went down! 

Following dessert we had a short staff meeting to which the main item of discussion was chapter participation. We 

need ideas for rides, or just time together as a chapter. Discussion was that we just have Cards, Domino’s, or games 
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of some sort, just to get together. We would like as much input as possible from the members in order to get 

together more often and with more participation.  

Also please keep in mind that there is a Maintenance Workshop at the Harter’s on the 28
th
 of September, and the 

District Leadership coming up on October the 19
th
. Hope you can make it!  

Hope to see more of you at the September 5
th
 meeting . 

Your Cruise Directors 

Joe & Patti Diambri                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                      

FROM ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS:   
 

   It's September. Do you know where your motorcycle will be spending 

the winter months? 

 

Mine will be under me. Taking me to work and too and fro. Where ever 

that is? 

 

We will be having the workshop at the Harters' on the 28 of September. 

So plan on getting the bike ready for the winter or just come over to see 

ME! We will be working on a few bikes that you haven't seen before. A 

couple of friends of mine have a 2008 Wing and a CX500 Silver Wing. 

Both of which need a little TLC. They will be there.  

 

Garry bought some new cornering lights for his ride and being LED, they are very bright. He got them 

from CycleMax for $22.00 each. They are simple to put in and are so bright that they make the headlight 

seem very dull. Great for night riding or just getting noticed! 

 

Lucas is back from Alaska. Just thought you would want to know.  

 

I have been very busy at work but I seem to make time for my friends in the chapter. So, if you need 

anything, don't be afraid to ask. But, just on the weekends! 

 

Ride safe. Dennis 

                                                                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                    

 



                                     

 
                                                             

                                                                      

FROM ASSISTANT  CHAPTER DIRECTOR:   

                                                                   Support your Chapter’ 

   

    August the height of our summer months, and what a summer we have 

had so far. I can’t say I remember any better weather we have ever had 

this good. Best ever for bike riding, at least here in western Washington. 

Eastern Washington is another story. On our journeys to the east side this 

summer have been hot, very hot, I think you could have fried eggs on the 

roadways. This is the first year while traveling to other chapters events 

and conventions, we did not take the rides offered to us by those eastern 

Washington events. Too hot for me, maybe I’m just getting old. (Naw it 

couldn’t be that, could it??) 

     So far this month we have been on three chapter events. Two of our own chapter and one of Chapter 

“O”s One Whale of a Picnic. 

     On the 10
th

 of August we were scheduled to go to the Region Convention in Pendleton Oregon, but we 

canceled out because Garry went into the hospital and was expecting to be operated on which meant 

several days recuperating, however as you all know that didn’t happen. So instead we went to the Whale 

of A Picnic. Those who showed were, Garry & Maxine, Frank & Terri, JD & Carol, Ken & Marion and 

John Doughty. The ride was great, good curvy roads, and the food was better than great, with pulled pork 

BQ and all of the trimmings. You people that didn’t go sure missed a good one. 

     On the 11
th

 of August JD and Carol lead the chapter on a ride up to Paradise on Mt Rainier, beautiful 

day and the scenery was spectacular. We even had some brand new road surface to ride on in the park. 

Coming down from Paradise just outside the park a few miles, we stopped at the restaurant known for 

their black berry pie, yummy sure was good. 

     On the 17
th

 of August was our Progressive Dinner. Most of you know how the dinner went, but some 

of you didn’t go on the ride from JD and Carols home over Chinook Pass down nearly to Naches hung a 

left on hiway 12 and up to White Pass, where we had our little picnic with all the little goodies. I think 

you people that didn’t ride missed the best part of the Progressive day. Once again the weather was 

outstanding as well as the scenery. However it was hard to beat the dinner that Jan and LeRoy hosted. 

Marion and I pooped out on the ice cream run. All in all it was another great month of rides and 

socializing.         

  

Ride with care 

Ken/Marion 

 



                                                                     

From the Chapter Educator:   

            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the desk of John Doughty GWRRA Chapter Educator Chapter V 

Are you mentally prepared for the season? 

Test your mental state – See:      http://www.msf-usa.org/riderperception 

As our riding season comes to a close for most of the motorcycle riders, I would like to bring your attention to a 
colorful season that is being painted across our northwest landscape right before our eyes.  
  
This color season is happening just before the winter sets as the deciduous trees turn from their Verde shades of 
green of the summer months to the yellows, reds, and browns of the fall months before the tree leaves plummet to 
the ground preparing for their long winter nap under the snow.  
  
I would like to bring to your attention to a dangerous time that may cross your path when you least expect it to 
happen to you. It is going to be a time when you are fully absorbed in the surrounding scenery. It will catch you 
while you are gawking at all in the different spectacular colors, smelling the autumn smells, and being chilled by the 
crisp air of the autumn season itself. All of those experiences are there for you and can only be enjoyed by the 
motorcyclist. The “caged” vehicle just does not “do it” for the autumn’s pleasures in quite the same way. This 
spectacular scenery can and will no doubt catch you off your guard in a moment of relaxation while sensing 
autumn’s pleasure.  
  
September and October are harvest times which bring with the season a slow tractor pulling hay or trailer full of 
wood. We must also realize those are not the only dangers lurking on the roadway during this time of year. Watch 
out for the rocks on the roadway sliding down from our tall mountains loosened during the heavy rainy season 
washing away the dirt that was holding the rocks in place and then having the hot sun expanding the rocks 
loosening them from the mountainside. Then there are the tire snakes breaking loose from those recapped tires off 
cars or semi-trucks. Seasonal hazards are many, as we close this season’s riding adventures. Your awareness to 
these things is critical to your safety.  
  
Scenic road dangers are as dangerous as avoiding heavy traffic dangers – SEE and AVOID. Remember the 12-
second rule “SEE – Search - Evaluate – Execute“, while you are in heavy traffic. Well, that rule can also apply when 
you are out carving a pathway through the canyon roadway. Many dangers are coming at you from the side of the 
road just as in the dangerous city intersection. 
  
The danger lurking is the lonely chunk of wood that has fallen out of some wood cutter’s truck. The single piece of 
wood that is maybe 18-inches long and about six-inches thick that was perfectly cut to fit in someone’s wood stove. 
That “friendly” piece of wood that becomes hot enough to warm water for tea, popcorn, or one’s feet. That single 
piece of wood that may have fallen out of an unsecured wood pile stacked high on a truck or trailer. Take note that 
more than likely, the stack of wood has no doubt over-grossed the vehicle or trailer weight limits having the 
potential of bursting an over-loaded tire or break a trailer axle. You know the type of woodsman we’re are talking 
about here, the one trying to get every last piece of wood so they won’t run out of wood for the this season. They 
probably think that the load will be OK because it has maybe a few straps to tie the load down. If they really take 
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the time, they may even cover the wood with a tarp that still may not prevent a single hunk of wood from slipping 
out from under the tarp cover. Little does the woodsman realize (or ignore out-right) that the wood may shift its 
position as the driver rounds that blind curve (found most often in our northwest mountains) or maybe having the 
load shift as they are head down the winding mountain road just a bit too fast. 
  
It only takes a single piece of wood in the roadway that will ruin a motorcyclist’s whole day. That one piece of wood 
slips from the grasp of the tie down, slips from under the tarp, bounces off the truck’s bumper, and works its way off 
the truck onto the roadway. Of course, the driver does not see that single chunk of wood as it bounces out of the 
truck and lands right in the middle of the road on one of our Northwest’s blind curves. And, even if the woodsmen 
did see the wood come off his truck, what are the chances that the driver will go back to pick up that fallen piece of 
wood to clear the roadway for the unsuspecting motorcyclist or other vehicle? Are you going to bet you can safely 
negotiate a blind curve without seeing a chunk of wood lying in your path?  
  
The scenario might be that the motorcycle driver is gazing at all the beautiful trees and their awesome colors. Just 
for a moment or two, the motorcyclist glances at the far distance mountain caps which may have its first fallen snow 
dusting their peaks to add to all the beauty and splendor. In just those few seconds, the motorcyclist’s day can be 
altered forever because of a chunk of wood. 
  
SEEing is an important part of roadway survival skills that should be in your “tool box”. 
The acronym - SEE – SEARCH – EVALUATE - EXECUTE. Hone in on your SEEing skill with a little practical 
application and bring the SEE concept into your tool bag of survival techniques. Apply the SEE rule to avoid debris 
in you path. Use the 12-second awareness rule by applying that same survival method to when in the mountains, 
coming around a blind curve, allowing you to notice that hunk of wood that has obviously fallen out of the vehicle’s 
“secured” load.  
  
Although, it is a Washington State law that loads must be secured and covered, many wood cutter drivers may not 
follow or practice this law. To give those drivers an excuse not to follow the law, many times the driver is unaware 
that their load will shift, allowing a piece (or two) of wood to fall out from the stack while sitting in the truck bed or 
trailer, pleading ignorance when caught breaking that law. On average, 400 accidents involving road debris on the 
roadway occur each year on Washington State highways. Ignorance of the law excuses no man from following the 
law. The Washington State law for unsecured loads that maybe violated is called: "Rules of the Road," RCW 

46.61.655 and is enforced by Washington State Patrol.  
  
Another danger you may encounter ANYTIME while on the roadway and is not necessarily a seasonal danger. Ask 
yourself this question when traveling down the highway at a high rate of speed: How close am I following (or in its 
perimeter) to the semi-truck or the over-loaded truck? The danger I bring your attention that of the retread tire 
releasing from a semi-truck or trailer. If you’re lucky, the truck retread explosion has already passed along the 
immediate danger to you and you only have to swerve out of the way from the dangerous chunks of rubber. The 
danger may have been created far ahead of your travels granting you the time to avoid the debris as you came 
upon it by applying the 12-second - SEE acronym – SEE – EVALUATE - EXECUTE. 
  
How about if you’re following the semi-truck too close and the retread tire explodes while you’re directly in the back 
of the truck or on the side of the truck or trailer? Are you too close to that vehicle so the debris when it does 
explode, do you have enough distance for the debris to clear you allowing you to stay out of harm’s way? SEE – 
SEARCH – EVALUATE – EXECUTE. Give yourself plenty of space between the vehicles in front of you so you 
have ample time to react to the dangerous situation.  
  
CAUTION: Apply your due diligence and use the SEEing, 12-second forward looking rule to see and avoid the 
debris in the road. Don’t get so absorbed in nature’s beauty that you neglect to look for that debris. Although wood 
debris is not always or entirely seasonal, your encounter with this kind of debris will most often happen during the 
fall time of year. Be careful out there! Be happy and enjoy those autumn colors.  
  
PRACTICE your avoidance technique by spending time in the parking lot and take a GWRRA training class. 
Update your GWRRA LEVELS program and practice driving safely.  
  
  
Etcetera:  
What a car thief in today’s world thinks about when determining how to steal your vehicle. The car thief now peers 
through your windshield, writes down your Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) from the label stamped on your dash 
board. Then they will go to a local car dealership requesting a duplicate key based on your vehicle’s VIN number. 
  
In another scenario, the thief will sometimes call the dealership first and pretend they lost their keys. They are told 
to just bring in the vehicle’s VIN number and the dealership will make a duplicate key. That specific dealer may not 
ask for proof of ownership of the vehicle and will cut a new key on the spot. The car dealer part’s department will 

http://www.litter.wa.gov/laws.html
http://www.litter.wa.gov/laws.html


just make a duplicate key from the vehicle’s VIN, collect the payment for creating the new key from the thief, who 
then will return to your car to steal it as cleanly as possible. 
  
The car thief does not have to break into the car, do any damage to the vehicle, or draw any attention as they 
unlock the car, and drive off with your vehicle. All the thief has to do is walk up to your car, insert the key, and off 
they go to their local chop shop with your vehicle.  
  
To avoid this from happening, simply put some tape (electrical tape, duct tape or medical tape) across the VIN 
Metal Label located on your dashboard. Another option is to slip a 3 x 5 card over the VIN number. By law, you 
cannot remove the VIN number, but you CAN cover it so it can't be viewed through the windshield by a car thief. 
    

Sincerely, 

 

GWRRA Chapter Educator –  

 

JOHN E. DOUGHTY                                                              

                                                           

 

 

                                                                                                                                                    

                                          

Motorist Awareness Coordinator     

CONSPICUITY 

THE GHOST 

Well, maybe not a ghost but someone who you do not see.  It’s true.  How 

many times has someone said “I didn’t see him/her” at an accident scene?  

Maybe we have also said the same thing ourselves.  Was that person wearing a 

cloaking device to make them invisible?  Unfortunately, if we are driving a 

vehicle and that “ghost” appears in front of us we do not just pass through it as 

if it were made of mist.  The results can be very unsettling.  

Some of the times we, as motorcyclists, are hidden in that area of a blind spot.  When we come out of that area it 

may be too late for the other driver to avoid any contact.  What could have been done to minimize this situation?  

Maybe some action by both parties.  The motorcyclist should be aware of being in the blind spot and the other 

driver aware that there could be something hidden from their view and taken some precautionary actions.  We 

cannot just ask the other driver “are you blind?”.   



Blind spots are not always the reason.  The other driver may be focused on another vehicle – one that is larger 

than a motorcycle.  This is mostly true at intersections.  Extra precautions should be taken on our part to make 

ourselves as visible as possible.   Don’t be a “ghost”. 

Vic Parr 

Motorist Awareness Coordinator                        

                                                                     

                                                                                                                                         

                                                                        

 

 

DO YOU HAVE A TRIVIA QUESTION?  SEND IT TO hart96@comcast.net YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

 

                                                       

QUEST FOR NATIONAL PARKS – PART 3 of 3    
Vic & Sharon Parr 

We have been on the road for more than two months now and are nearing 

the end of our third month.  Our travels continue with more experiences and 

challenges. 

On July 22
nd

 we are headed toward Cottonwood, AZ.  On the way there we 

see Picacho Peak which was the sight of the largest Civil War clash to take 

place in Arizona.   We unloaded the bike and took off to see Walnut Canyon 

National Monument and some ancient cliff dwellings in that area.  There were 

some that a person had to hike to, but I was satisfied with those that were 

visible from the visitor center.  On our way back to Cottonwood we drove 

through Red Canyon to Sedona.  This is a beautiful ride with many twists that take your mind away from the 

towering canyon walls.  The scenery around Sedona is also breathtaking.  On July 24
th
 we ride to Tuzigoot National 

Monument (don’t believe your GPS directions), Montezuma Castle National Monument, and Montezuma Well.  All 

of these places had ruins of cliff dwellings.  Montezuma Castle was the largest.  The well is hidden in the hilly 

desert area and because of carbon dioxide does not support much water life. 

July 25
th
 finds us pulling into Gallup, New Mexico.  We take off the next day for a good 90+ mile ride to the 

Painted Desert and Petrified Forest.  What picturesque views!  The forest had settled into swamp water and coved 

by thick layers of silt.  Eventually the trees were forced upward and natural water and wind erosion exposed the 

existing petrified woods.  On July 27th I start my truck up and the engine is running very poorly.  I take it to a 

mailto:hart96@comcast.net


diesel service center and have the fuel filter changed.  No change, so leave it for the mechanics on Monday.  We 

take another ride to El Morro National Monument and see many etchings in the sandstone walls.  Spanish and 

Mexican explorers had visited this area long before the settlers arrived.  Our truck is still in the shop, so another 

ride was taken to the Hubbell Trading Post which was a National Historic Site near Ganado, AZ.  This was a 

meeting ground of two cultures – the Navajo and settlers who came to the area. 

On August 3
rd

 we arrive at a campground near Monument Valley.  This area has many artfully shaped hills by 

Mother Nature.  We take the bike to the visitor center, but are told that the roads are dirt and not suited for cruising 

motorcycles.  We thought we could take the truck instead – but it had some other issues.  I took the truck to 

Farmington, NM and spent a night there waiting for a repair part.  I traveled back to the campground and we left the 

next day. 

We arrive in Glendale, UT on August 8
th
 and set up camp.  Again the truck is having some electrical issues, so I 

take it to St. George, UT early the next morning passing through Zion National Park.  The mechanics cannot find 

anything wrong, so back I go to Glendale.  We unload the bike and head up to Zion National Park to see the 

beautiful sites there.  The next day we take off in the opposite direction to pass by Red Canyon and then tour Bryce 

National Park. 

August 10
th
 we are headed toward Draper, UT and the truck is giving us fits with the same electrical issues.  

Eventually we make it to our campsite and I am able to take the truck into a service center in Sandy, UT.  My sister 

lives in Sandy, so we had some wonderful times with her and my nephews.  Finally we are told the truck is fixed 

and we can continue our journey. 

We pass the Great Salt Lake and Bonneville Salt Flats on our way to Ely, NV on August 15
th
.  The next morning 

we take the bike out on a 60+ mile ride to the Great Basin National Park.  This area is a dry and mountainous region 

between the Sierra Nevada and the Wasatch Mountains.  We ride to the turn-around point and see Wheeler Peak 

which is 13,063 feet above sea level.  I notice the thin air at this altitude.  We also tour the Lehman Caves National 

Monument where we see some rock formations that have not been seen in any other caves.  I was totally impressed 

and encourage others to visit this area. 

We leave Ely and start our journey to Lake Tahoe, but again – the truck has its issues in Fallon, NV.  We get the 

truck towed to the service center and wonder what to do with the RV.  I remember the Gold Book and am able to 

contact Jack Davis who has a friend (Dave Cornell) that has a truck to transport our RV to a campsite next to the 

Bonanza Casino.  Jack comes into town several times and visits with us to help us pass the time and ensure we are 

not in need of anything.  He even brings a sack of fresh tomatoes to our campsite.  OK – again we are told the truck 

is ready.  A wire had been shorting and causing failure codes in the computer. 

August 20
th
 – we arrive at a campground in Lake Tahoe, CA.  We have seen great clouds of smoke from forest 

fires after leaving Sandy, UT and now are greeted with thunderstorms that cause more fires to break out.  In 

between the thunderstorms we manage to take a ride around Lake Tahoe on one day and then a ride in the reverse 

direction on the next day.   The view on the second ride is obscured by much of the smoke that has settled into the 

lake area. 

On August 23
rd

 we have arrived in Shasta, CA.  We have been on Lake Shasta and toured the caves in that area 

previously, so the bike stays on the toy-hauler this time. 

Next month’s newsletter will continue with the conclusion of part 3. 

 



FROM THE CHAPTER TECHNICAL ADVISOR:            

 

   Greetings to all of you that are reading this! 

 

   Sometimes it's hard to figure out what to write about but I think I know this 

month. Since we have the Workshop coming up on Sept 28 then I figured 

this would be a great topic and possibly when air filters are changed do this 

at the same time. 

 

   With winter coming and a lot of bikes not getting ridden when it's cold 

outside there seems to be a problem with mice and their love of our air 

filters. 

   I have seen too many of them chewed up. And when the bike is started up in the spring all of the 

chewed up pieces have to go somewhere. I would suspect into the carbs or air intakes. So, it's a good 

Idea to take the intakes out and form some screen or mesh wire around the vents themselves. The vents 

are fairly easy to get out and it doesn't matter which bike you have. if you have a problem with mice then 

it really ought to be done. 

    Purchase some ¼ by ¼ inch square hole galvanized wire mesh. Cut the mesh to shape leaving about 

¼ inch outside the outer perimeter of the air intakes. Then cut the connecting strands so that you end up 

with wire about ½ inch long around the outside. Then drill 3/32 inch holes about ¼ inch in from the front 

and insert the wires from the inside. I bent mine over and put a drop of plumbers ABS cement on each 

hole to seal the wire. Then cut off any access and put a wrap of electrical tape around the outside to 

cover the wire so I do not cut my fingers in future. I then spray painted the wire with flat black trim paint. 

Total cost was under $5 and about one hour once the intakes were off.  

 

Looks good to me and will keep the mice and squirrels out. 

  

Dennis                                        
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FROM THE CHAPTER SECRETARY   
       

 GWRRA Chapter "V" Gathering - August 1, 2013 
 
Chapter Director, Joe Diambri, welcomed everyone to our August gathering at 
Trotters Restaurant in Auburn.  The food was good and we were well taken care of by 
Mike and Anna. 
 
We had the privilege of having Mike Briese from  Chapter "A" was our honored guest 
this month. 
 
We discussed some of last months events including the Wyoming Rally, Chapter "A" 
Mystery Ride, and the Washington District Rally. Ten chapter members attended the 

District Rally and although it was hot, the Rally was fun and the food was excellent.  The 2014 District Rally is 
scheduled to be in Lynden, Washington. 
 
JD Miller reviewed several tips for being a safe driver.  Some of these included safe driving on a curved road, 
position of your bike at a stop light or sign, and the importance of continually checking the tire pressure.  JD 
reminded everyone on how to pick up a heavy motorcycle.  He also spoke on how important it is that we share 
our riding experiences with each other.   By sharing we can learn from each other and help each other. 
 
New and upcoming events were discussed.  Our own Chapter "V" Progressive Dinner will be on August 17th.  
Millers will host the breakfast, snacks will be somewhere on the route, main course will be at Ljunggren's, and 
desserts will be at the Diambri's. 
 
Color drawing this month was Neena Stoner who was not present.   
50/50 was won by Mike Smith. 
 
 
Jan Ljunggren 
Cell phone: 253-651-1505 
Janljunggren@gmail.com= 
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FROM THE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

 

    Summer is almost gone for another year. But never fear we are bound 

to have a few good days left before the monsoons are a upon us. 

Nevertheless your editor is still patiently awaiting the inflow of articles. 

     The hidden member for August belong to JoAnn Miller. I don’t know 

if she found it or not. But everyone had better check for the month of 

September. Remember to read all articles, and if you do find it its good 

for a $10.00 dinner refund at our current meeting, honored before 50/50 

drawings..  

Again I want to thank you for getting your articles in before the last 

Saturday. It really helps.  

Don’t be a stranger, write an article.    

Ken/Marionoese 

k                                                                                

                                                                                                         

 
 

                                                               
 
                                                                       

Recipe Corner:    

Chocolate Zucchini Cake            It must be that time of year again (Garden time) 

 
1/2 cup margarine 
1/2 cup oil 
1 3/4 cup sugar 
2 eggs 
1 t vanilla 
1 cup sour milk 
2 1/2 cup flour 



4 T cocoa 
1/2 t baking powder 
1 t baking soda 
1/2 t cinnamon 
1/2 t cloves 
2 cup grated zucchini 
 
Cream together margarine, oil, sugar, eggs, vanilla and milk. Add dry ingredients and mix well. Add 
zucchini. 
Pour into a 9 x 13 inch pan and bake at 325 for 1 hour. 
 
Frost with Chocolate Satin Frosting 
 
2 cup powdered sugar 
1/4 c butter softened 
1 T milk 
1 t vanilla 
1/8 t salt 
1 egg 
2 ounces melted chocolate 
 
Beat  butter, milk vanilla and salt until creamy. Add powdered sugar and egg mix well then add 
chocolate. 
 

Zucchini Bars 

 
3/4 cup butter 
1/2 cup brown sugar 
1/2 cup sugar 
2 eggs 
1 t vanilla 
1 3/4 cup flour 
1 1/2 t baking powder 
2 cup grated zucchini 
1 cup coconut 
3/4 cup nuts and or chocolate chips 
 
Cream butter,sugars, eggs and vanilla. Add flour and baking soda. Stir in nuts, coconut, chocolate 
chips and zucchini. Pour into a greased 10 x 15 inch pan and bake at 350 for 30 minutes 
 
 
Last but not least 
 

Zucchini Jam 
 
6 cup grated zucchini 
6 cup sugar 
1/2 cup lemon juice 
1 cup crushed pineapple (drained) 
2 3 ounce packages jello 
 
Gently boil zucchini on low heat for 15 minutes. Add sugar and boil 6 minutes stirring often. Add 
lemon juice and pineapple and boil 6 more minutes. Reduce heat and add powdered jello. Mix well 
and pour into jars or freezer containers. Pop in the freezer until ready to use. 

      

 



CHAPTER BIRTHDAYS                  CHAPTER ANNIVERSARYS    

                                                                              

 

John Doughty  28th     Johnny and Carol Vallely  26th  

Marlene McCartney  28th                                                             

 

 

Something to think about    

  
Holding on to anger is like grasping a hot coal with the intent of throwing it at someone else; You are the 
one who gets burned. 
 

Change is a measure of time and, in the autumn, time seems speeded up. What was is not and never 

again will be; what is is change.  

 

If you wish others to believe in you, you must first convince them that you believe in them. 

 
 

Monthly Calendar Events & Rides 

September 2013  

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

1 

 

 

  

2 3 4 5 

WA-V 

Gathering 

6 7 

WA-Y Riddler Run 
(Flyer) 

8 

Ride for Kids 
 

 

  

9 10 11 12 

  
13 14 

WA-V 

Campout 

CANCELLED 

15 
WA-V 

Campout 

16 17 18 19 

WA-P Oyster Feed 

- Long Beach 

20 

WA-P Oyster Feed 

- Long Beach 

21 

WA-P Oyster Feed - 

Long Beach 

http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/RiddlerRun2013.pdf


 

  

22 
WA-P Oyster Feed 
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Day:  Time:  Chapter:  Location:  

1st Thu  6:00 PM  WA-V Auburn  Trotters Restaurant 825 Harvey Rd  Auburn, WA  
1

st
  Wed  6:00 PM  WA-Q Puyallup  The Sizzler Restaurant 10701 S Tacoma Way, Lakewood  

1st Sat  9:00 AM  WA-M Yakima  Branding Iron Restaurant, Toppenish, WA. 98948  

1st Sat  8:30 AM  WA-X Vancouver  Hometown Buffet 7809-B NE Vancouver Plaza Vancouver,.  
1st Sat  8:00 AM  WA-R Walla Walla  Smiths Family Restaurant 1425 W Pine St, Walla Walla  WA  
1st Sat  8:00 AM  WA-B Bremerton  Putters Restaurant at Golf Course 2485 NE McWilliams Rd  
2nd Tue  6:30 PM  WA-H Lynden  Fairway Family Restaurant 1726 Front St Lynden, WA  
2nd Fri  6:30 PM  WA-Y Enumclaw  Krain’s Corner Restaurant 39929 264th SE Enumclaw, WA 
2

nd
 Day 12:00AM 309607 Best Restaurant in Town 

2nd Sat  9:00 AM  WA-L Kennewick  Pasco Eagles Club 2829 W Sylvester, Pasco WA 99301  
2nd Sat  12:00 noon  WA-Z Centralia  Centralia Deli 708 Harrison Ave, Centralia WA 98531 
2nd Sun  8:30 AM  WA-D Aberdeen  Duffy’s Restaurant 1605 Simpson Ave Aberdeen, WA  
3rd Sat  8:30 AM  WA-E Bellevue  Crystal Creek Café 22620 Bothell-Everett Hwy, Bothell WA  
3rd Sat  1:00 PM  WA-P Longview  Sizzler 936 Ocean Beach Hwy Longview, WA, 98632  
3rd Sun  8:00 AM  WA-I Olympia  Fatso's Bar and Grill 3205 Martin Way East Olympia, WA  
3rd Sun  8:30 AM  WA-N Spokane  Golden Corral Buffet & Grill 7717 N Division St Spokane, WA.  
4th Sat  8:30 AM  WA-A Seattle  Old Country Buffet 25630 104th Ave SE Kent, WA  
4th Sat  8:00 AM  WA-O Port Orchard  Airport Diner 8803 Stet HYW 3 SW Port Orchard, WA  

                                                                                                                                            


